February 10, 2020

Dear Education Committee Members,

In light of the governmental actions being taken in other states and communities | am
concerned that government is taking too much control in areas of our lives that should be
handled by individuals and parents. We must be mindful that regardless of how “good meaning”
other entities may be, they absolutely do not have the authority to make medical decisions for
us or our children. As a mother | can tell you for a fact that parents are their children’s best
advocates!

| am extremely concerned that Christians and pro-life advocates are not aware of the aborted
fetal tissues contained in many vaccines (not to mention other toxic ingredients which are
causing our children to have many health repercussions). To mandate something like this to be
forced upon us who prefer to not inject our children with such things, or who choose to
vaccinate where they feel necessary, is a horrific thought.

Please thoughtfully consider the downfall that may come upon our society if our health freedom
is taken away from us? Will we have no say when it comes to end of life? Will government
decide when to sterilize men and women? Will we have a say in choosing our medical
treatments? These thoughts keep me up at night!

| strongly support HB 2601 that will better help us to have a say in state laws regarding this
medical procedure.

Thank you for your time,

Amber Phillips
Goodland, KS



